AMERICANA CONDOMINIUM OWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

Wednesday, January 10, 2024
MINUTES

Board Members:  Roberto Balestreri, Luis Castillo, Mirna Hernandez, Veronica Sanchez
Property Management Staff:  Nicky Morfin
Guests:  Oscar Reyes, Seascape Landscape Services
I.
CALL TO ORDER


President Trujillo could not attend the meeting, so Secretary V. Sanchez called the regular session of the Americana HOA meeting to order at 6:05 PM.
II.
LANDSCAPE REPORT

Oscar Reyes (representative of Seascape Landscape Services) was present to accept homeowner’s landscape requests and concerns.  The landscaping within the community has greatly improved and homeowners are happy with it.
III.
MEETING MINUTES:

A motion by Secretary Sanchez, seconded by R. Balestreri, and unanimously carried, to approve the NOV 14 2023 Board meeting minutes.
IV.
FINANCIALS


A motion by Secretary Sanchez, seconded by R. Balestreri, and unanimously carried, to approve the November 2023 financials.

V.
PROPERTY MANAGER REPORT:
	Scott Asphalt
	The resurfacing of the asphalt is complete.  Scott Asphalt is currently addressing repairs in specific sections of the complex that required additional attention.

Regarding parking space numbers – due to the property management company lacking an updated map of the complex, the finalization of designated parking space numbers is still in progress.  In response, Nicky has requested homeowners to reach out to her, providing the location of their respective parking spaces for accurate documentation.

Once the updated map of the complex is finalized, it will be archived at the property management office and distributed to the homeowners for reference.



	Greenbrier Lawn & Tree Experts
	The trimming and tree removals along Picador Boulevard are completed.  However, several palm trees were not trimmed or removed due to the presence of parked vehicles adjacent to them.  Unfortunately, Greenbrier’s equipment was unable to reach these trees without risking damage to the vehicles.  Nicky will be in touch with Greenbrier to schedule a return visit on another date specifically for trimming the palm trees that were omitted from the process.



VI.
HOMEOWNER INPUT
	Audit of the Americana HOA
	Homeowners raised the question of whether an audit of the Americana HOA has been conducted.  The Board members were uncertain about the status, but Nicky will verify with the property management company if an audit was recently completed.  Following inquiries from several homeowners, there is a collective request for the audit to be undertaken.



	Republic Services Meeting
	Homeowners requested an update on the meeting with Republic Services to discuss the company’s trash services and billing.  Nicky conveyed that, up to the present, there has been no response from Republic.  Responding to homeowners’ concerns, there was a collective request for ongoing attention to this meeting.  Nicky assured the group that she will continue in her efforts to contact Republic and address the scheduling of the meeting.




The regular session of the Board of Directors meeting adjourned at 7:07 PM.
The next HOA walkthrough is set for Thursday, February 15, 2024 @ 9:00 AM.
The next meeting is set for Tuesday, February 6, 2024 @ 6:00 PM in the Recreation Clubhouse.
